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Preston West Primary School Newsletter                           Thursday 7th September, 2017 

IMPORTANT DATES   
September 
Tuesday 12th    Grade 2 – Hands on Science Incursion 
Tuesday 12th  Grade 6 Immigration Museum Excursion 
Thursday 21st   Footy Colours/Pie Day 
FRIDAY 22nd    Last Day of Term 3 – 2:30pm finish 

  Term Dates 
Term 3 Monday 17th July – Friday 22nd September 

Term 4 Monday 9th October – Friday 22nd December 
 

 

 

Principal’s Note 
 
Junior School Choir Performance 
Congratulations to our Junior School Choir who inspired our community audience with their performance of the 
National Anthem and ‘The Fight Song’ from the Disney movie Moana. A fantastic performance to start our school 
week. Special thanks to Erin Martin for coordinating the choir. 
 
District Athletics Sports 
Last Thursday we had an enthusiastic and determined group of Year 4-6 students participating in the Darebin District 
Track and Field Athletics event. Preston West performed exceptional well on the day and secured second place in 
the overall competition.  Congratulations to the 22 students who will progress to the Division Athletics that will take 
place on Tuesday 10th October. Thank you to Kathryn Vickers for her efforts in coordinating selections, the staff  for 
assisting on the day (Grant Tobin, Ainslee Watkins, Michael DeBortoli and Jacinta Thomas) and to all the parents who 
turned up on the day to encourage our students. 
 
School Council 
The next meeting of the Preston West Primary School Council will take place on Tuesday 12th September at 7pm. 
 
Term 4 Pupil Free Day 
Just forewarning parents that Monday 6th November (day before Melbourne Cup Day) is a pupil free day. Also for 
your diaries, the end of the school year for 2017 is Friday 22nd December (1pm finish).  
 
Sunsmart Guidelines – School Hats 
Under Sunsmart Guidelines, students are to wear hats when in the school grounds from September 1st until the end 
of April. Can parents please ensure their children have a school hats. Hats are for sale in the office until sold out. 
Navy blue hats can be purchased from the PSW outlet.  
 
Parents Club –Thank you 
Special thanks to Kelly Brooks for coordinating the Father’s Day stall and to the parents who volunteered their time 
assisting last week.  Approximately $1680 was raised from this fundraising endeavour. All Parents Club fundraising 
for this year have been directed towards Fresh Fruit Friday and an extension to our school stage. I hope all Fathers 
were spoilt on Sunday and enjoyed a relaxing day celebrating with families. 
 
 

Cheryl Bondeson 
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BASCP TERM 4 – CHANGES TO BOOKINGS 
From 11th – 15th September change of booking forms will be available at the  
Before & After School Care Program. Forms need to be handed in AT THE SERVICE by 6pm Friday 15th 
September (Please note: Completing the booking form does NOT guarantee a place at the program). 

 
 

GENERAL OFFICE INFORMATION 
 
SCHOOL FEES:   The School Fees were due Friday 24th February, 2017.  
If you need to discuss these payments please contact the office. 
 
Second Hand Uniform Sale 

 

Second Hand Uniform Sale Monday 18th September after assembly in the gym. 
 
Premier Reading Challenge 

Congratulations to Kushank Purohit PW, Crystalia Pagoniou PI, Preston Shingange PC, Olivia Lin 1M,         

Jasper O'Leary 1W, Alyssia Bilney 1E, Joseph Barca 1M, Emma John 1B, Vivienne Fruci 1M, Isaac Cozis 1M,                
Kingson Chen 1M, Katerini Pagoniou 2B, Sheldon Zhang 2A, Riley Koutsovasilis 3B, Else O’Leary 3W,                      
Jake Koutsovasilis 5H and Jamie Batten Lawrence 5H who have completed the Premiers’ Reading Challenge.   

Well Done! 

Karen Attrill and Melissa Besford, Premiers’ Reading Challenge Coordinators 
 
 

WELCOME TO PARENTS GROUP 
 
FRESH FRUIT FRIDAY  
Volunteers for Fresh Fruit on Friday 8th September are: Kelly Brooks, Tao Song, George Markoski, 
Jane Piper and Jeanette Ryan. 
 
Fresh Fruit Friday is seeking extra parent volunteers to help continue this successful nutrition program for the 
remainder of this year.  If you have a Working with Children Check and can spare an hour on Friday morning to cut 
up fruit in the school kitchen and deliver fruit platters to classrooms... once a fortnight, month or term - we would 
welcome your assistance!  Please email pwpsfreshfruitfriday@gmail.com with your details. Thank you, Sarah & 
Kathryn 
  
SICK BAY BEDDING 
Our volunteer for Friday 8th September is Hannah Brooks. 
                                                                                 
SCHOOL BANKING 
School Banking is on Tuesdays. If you would like your child to participate in the School Banking Program, please 
collect an information pack and application form from your local Commonwealth Bank or apply online.  
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STUDENT OF THE WEEK – Week ending 31/08/2017 
 

Congratulations to the following students, who were presented with their awards. 
 

 GRADE “LEARN” BOUNCE BACK 

Prep C Youssef Shaalan Julius Picot 

Prep I Rosie Ao Aaima Umar 

Prep K Mia Paschos Adam Al Abody 

Prep L Clementine Skewes Michael Omenihu 

Prep W Xavier Magalhaes Ryan Zhang 

1B Will Ralph Thornely Emma John 

1C Marcus Wang Francesca Beck 

1E Shreyansh KC Angus Fulcher 

1W Julian Patsalas Henry Pollard 

1M Finn Howden Sienna Kim 

2A Bianca Hristov Justin Wilkins 

2B Nikita Coseski Claudia Boxer 

2J Andy Ye Annie Zhou 

2M Amelie Bysma Scott Woodier 

3B Blaise Kramer-White Charlie Grbac 

3D Daniel Ly Bede Mether 

3P Athan Nalpantidis Adam Wardak 

3W Ethan Moser Alana Lauina 

4F Claudia Patsalis Taylan Mizza 

4K Finn Golledge Lucas Medina 

4M Christian Rodoreda Ismail Hassan 

4W Selesa Vaella Emily Henshall-Torney 

5H Adrian Beavis Binul Amarasekara 

5I Michael Brousalis Sarina Stepanovski 

5J Che Sucksmith Aya Issa 

5O Sienna Quattrone Charlie Brain 

6N Jason Zhou Ginger Raywood 

6S Ryan Li Yasmine Katsogiannis 

6T Deelan Doski Zoe Gao 

ART Matthew Williams 5H  

ITALIAN Hannah Elsey PK  

PE Maggie O’Bree 3W  

 
 

 
 
SCHOOL PANTRY (School Canteen) 
 
Orders and money (written on a paper bag) will be placed in a container in the classroom before 9.15am and 
delivered to the canteen. To contact Marina you can catch up with her in person at the school kitchen on Monday, 
Wednesday and Friday or email schoolpantry@icloud.com 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

Online sales - http://www.psw.com.au/retail/default.asp 
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